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Well, as I sit here writing this in 20 degree weather, 
all I can do is wish for Spring. The winter weather 
made traveling to the Civitan Governorsô Update in 
Birmingham a tricky situation. It was fun to meet up 
with all the Governors again, sharing stories of Dis-
trict Meetings, exchanging ideas, and making plans 
for the future of our districts.  
 
It is amazing how different each district is. Some dis-
tricts have one day District Meetings. In some dis-
tricts the Governor has an assistant whose job it is to 
keep the calendar and remind the Governor of up-

coming events! Our Southern clubs sell Vidalia onions instead of White 
House Ornaments. It is a real learning experience to see how different 
things are in the various clubs and districts across the country. I am very 
excited for Civitans around the world! 
 
Let me tell you why I am so excited for Civitan! Our Chesapeake District 
clubs have overwhelmed me with support. My idea of a video history has 
been so well received! The project has grown into three short videos, one 
for history, one for recruitment and one for fundraising.  
 
I have received information from many of our clubs to be included in the 
history of the Chesapeake District as well as information about links we 
can share from the different organizations the clubs support. The financial 
support from the clubs was a huge surprise. Thank you, thank you!!! With 
April being Civitan Awareness Month, it is the perfect time to premier our 
videos. Come to the District Meeting to see the premier and get a free 
copy for your club.  There will be a seminar on how to use the video to 
market your club. 
 

The Trade Show and Tell at the November District Meeting was a grand 
success, and I thank all the clubs for participating. We are going to do it 
again for the April Meeting so start planning your displays. It is a much 
more interesting way to share ideas of projects, fundraising and fellowship 
than listening to a report. I hope all the clubs and many of the district 
chairs will participate at the April Meeting. Please let me know if your club 
needs a 1/2 table or a full table by April 20th. 
 
The April Meeting is another reason I am excited for Civitan. Just wait until 
you see the Virginia Beach Hotel and Resortébeautiful rooms, relaxing 
views of the ocean, and a wonderful restaurant. Read further into this 
newsletter for exciting news from our Meeting Coordinator. You are going 
to love this surprise!! 
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(Governorôs comments continued) 

This summer, I will be participating in the Civitan International Annual Golf Benefit. This annual event is 
one of Civitanôs greatest fundraisers for research into developmental disabilities at the Civitan Interna-
tional Research Center (CIRC). Each golfer must raise at least $1,500 in order to participate. I have a 
fundraising goal of $15,000. The top fundraiser is awarded the Whit Mallory Award for fundraising, and 
I would love to bring that award home to the Chesapeake District where it belongs. Money that you or 
your club donates to CIRC through the golf tournament sponsorships is matched by the Chesapeake 
Foundation and is credited to your clubôs goal in the Civitans at the Helm program. Civitans at the Helm 
is a recognition program to acknowledge club and district support of the Civitan International Research 
Center. All clubs and districts are asked to support the Research Center grant commitment by budget-
ing an annual gift designated specifically for CIRC, our flagship project. The donation form for the Golf 
Benefit can be found on the Civitan web page at: http://www.civitan.com/template.php?t=sr&id=43   
Thank you for considering supporting my fundraising attempt to bring home this award!  
 
Club membership continues to be intriguing topic. We increase, we decrease. Some clubs have been 
very successful in bringing in new members this year, and we have built one new club so far. I would 
like to remind everyone of my membership incentive. I will give a 3ô x 4ô American flag to each club that 
has a net increase of two in their membership by September 30, 2014. This flag would look very nice 
displayed next to your club banner. Please look into having a membership drive for your club. New 
members will bring in new ideas for projects and fundraising as well as giving you more hands to do 
ñthe work of the worldò. Feel free to call me if you need some ideas or a speaker.  
 
I look forward to seeing everyone in Virginia Beach for the District Meeting. We will again share our 
ideas for growth in Civitan, meet up with old friends, have the opportunity to make new friends, and 
maybe take home a Bingo prize or two. Please read all through this edition of the Pilot for exciting 
news from several of your committee chairs.  
 
Iôll see you on the beaché 
 
Governor Sue Hepworth, 2013 -2014 

HAS YOUR CLUB 

FILED ITS 990? 
 
Please remind your clubôs treas-
urer that your clubôs 990 filing 
was due February 15th. If your 
990 is not filed, the club could 
lose itôs non-profit status and 
steep penalties can be applied by 
the IRS. Several clubs have lost 
their standing as a charitable or-
ganization because their 990s 
were not filed in a timely manor.  
 
If you have questions, please call 
your clubôs CPA or Keith Shef-
field at Civitan International at 
1.800.Civitan (ext. 105).  

CIVITANS AT THE HELM 
 

Clubs that support Civitan International's charitable pro-
grams [such as CIRC] are recognized through the Civitans 
at the Helm program. Recognition levels are determined by 
each club's average donation per member as of October 
1st. Banner patches are awarded to all clubs that qualify. 
 
The levels are: 
 

¶ Helmsman: $10 per member average 

¶ Navigator: $25 per member average 

¶ Captain: $50 per member average 

¶ Admiral: $100 per member average 

¶ Admiral of the Fleet: $200 per member average 

 
For more information on the Civitans at the Helm program 

please visit www.civitan.org.  

http://www.civitan.com/template.php?t=sr&id=43
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REGION 4 REPORT 
By Jo Ann OôToole, Region 4 Director 

 
Chesapeake Civitans, 
 
I will soon be attending the next to the last board meeting of my two-year term as 
International Director. Agenda items are currently being submitted so I donôt have 
much to report.  I should have more information at the District Meeting in Virginia 
Beach, so I look forward to seeing everyone there. 
 
Membership is always a big topic at the board meetings.  International member-
ship continued to increase in the first month of the ó13-ô14 year, and there have been gains and losses 
over the past six months.  Overall, membership was down by 98 members at the end of March.  Spe-
cifically for Chesapeake, our membership is down by 32 members as of the end of February.  It is not 
an insurmountable task for us to have a positive number in just a few months if we all work together.  If 
each club could just put in two members, we can help overcome that loss.  April is Civitan Awareness 
month.  Itôs time to get the word out and invite your friends, family, co-workers, and acquaintances to 
join you at a meeting or to help you with an upcoming project.  District officers and representatives are 
available to help you ï just ask!  
 
In just a few short months, many of us will be sailing away on the Carnival Freedom from Fort Lauder-
dale for the International Convention.  We will leave on August 11th ï returning the 16

th 
with stops at 

Grand Cayman, and Ocho Rios, Jamaica.  Cabin rates will increase as of April 15
th
!  Watch your email 

for more information or go to the International website at www.civitan.org .  
 
Other hot topics at the last board meeting included Publicity and how to increase our visibility.  Discus-
sion centered around updating the website ï giving it a more fresh, clean, and user-friendly appear-
ance ï having member and non-member sections ï making it mobile friendly so that smart phone us-
ers can have everything available at their fingertips. 
 
An entire planning session was built around a new classification of clubs ï the YP clubs.  You may 
have seen a new club announcement or two come out.  YP stands for Young Professionals, and it is 
felt that this is a way to encourage membership for the 19-35 year olds.  There were a few pilot clubs 
started last year, and the board continues to work with the committee and International staff to work 
through the kinks.  You will be hearing more on this new category of clubs in the coming months. 
 
My term as International Director will soon be coming to an end.  It has been a true honor getting to 
travel and meet with all the Districts in Region 4.  Please know that I am available at any time if you 
need to chat or have questions regarding my role as director. 

 

Donôt forget the District Book Sale  on 
April 25th -26th at the Next Meeting in  

Virginia Beach, VA at the Virginia Beach 
Resort Hotel & Conference Center.  

Bring all of your gently used books and 
buy replacements!  

http://www.civitan.org
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A WORD FROM THE 

GOVERNOR-ELECT 
By Morris Hudgins,  
Governor -Elect  
 

Hello CIVITANS!!! 
 
I would like to thank everyone 
who wants to step up into 
leadership positions within the District for the upcoming 
year. It seems the District is on the right track with Gov-
ernor Sue Hepworth laying out the ground work this 
year and then having us build on that foundation in my 
term as Governor. We will be having some key position 
changes in the coming year. 
 
I hope all clubs are able to get their officer elections 
done early. Don't forget that MANDATORY Geo-
graphical Leadership Training is Saturday, June 
21st in Fredericksburg, VA . Registration is already 
open.  
 
Please turn in your officer sheets to Stacy Sabo at 
stacy@civitan.org  (1.800.CIVITAN, ext. 120) at Inter-
national. I look forward to meeting all Presidents and 
President-Elects at training. I will be laying out the long 
term plan of the District to all that attend and we will 
discuss how you and your club can contribute. Also, we 
will be discussing how to get your club where it needs 
to be within the District as well as with International. 
 
I encourage everyone to participate at the Spring Dis-
trict Meeting (April 25th-27th) in Virginia Beach. We will 
have Past-Governor of 
the Alabama Central 
District Kendyl Massey 
leading an accredited 
club building and re-
building seminar. 
Please note that at-
tending this optional 
seminar will not take 
the place of attending 
the mandatory Geo-
graphical Training in 
June.  
 
Hope to see everyone in Virginia Beach! 
 
Editorôs Note: Congratulations to Morris and Bonnie 
Hudgins who are expecting a Civi-tot! 

ANNAPOLIS CIVITAN 

CLUB #177 
 

FOUNDED 1926 
 

ELKS  LODGE  
M EETS  1ST & 3RD  THURSDAY  OF 

EACH  MONTH  

ABRAMS INSURANCE & 

TAX  AGENCY 
 

ǒ Preparing tax returns since 1977 
 

ǒ Over 30 years experience  

       specializing in expatriate 

       health and travel insurance 
 

JACQUELINE  ABRAMS 
INDEPENDENT BROKER  

703.276.0949 

jacabr@aol.com 

KENNETH DOUGLAS POTTER 

R. DEVEREUX SLINGLUFF 

EDWIN (TED) REYNOLDS 
 

REPRESENTING 
 

LOMBARD SECURITIES 
INCORPORATED 

 

401 WASHINGTON AVE, SUITE 402 

BALTIMORE, MD 21204-4805 

410.825.5500 

800.859.2663 
MEMBERS FINRA AND SIPC 

mailto:stacy@civitan.org
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2013 LEADERS IN FREEDOM CONFERENCE REPORT 
By B. Patterson Robson, Jr.  
Leaders in Freedom Conference Chair  
 
Your 2013 Leaders in Freedom Conference was an adventure to say the least. 
It was an exceptionally successful conference that had more than the usual 
number of obstacles. Much of our 2013 conference was reinvented. Much of it 
was new and untried.  
 
Our site was moved to the Piankatank Camp and Conference Center in Hart-
ford, VA on Virginiaôs Middle Peninsula due to cost reasons. VUMAC, our site 
in previous years, revised their rate structure and, frankly, we could not afford it. A less-expensive, yet 
very suitable, venue required a time-consuming search that included site visits. Pianktank C&CC was a 
4-building layout instead of the single building to which we had become accustomed. It was very suit-
able, but not as elegant. That made more of a difference to our on-site adults; the kids didnôt know any 
better.  
 
Most of our content was repeated from prior years. If itôs not broken, donôt fix it. There were two key ex-
ceptions. Derius Swinton, a principal of the SOAR Group, served as a combination motivational 
speaker and leadership workshop presenter. He did a superb job and was an excellent ñopenerò. Our 
Friday night session on Freedom of Religion/Speech became endangered when Dr. Isabelle Richman, 
our presenter, bowed-out under doctorôs orders. A little 11

th
 hour scrambling led us to Ms. Tina Rami-

rez, the president of Hardwired, Inc., a non-profit agency that promotes religious freedom worldwide. 
Tina was a gamble that paid-off in a big way. She was dynamic. Dr. David Calihan, a retired political 
science professor from Longwood University repeated as our presenter of our Constitutional Summit. 
Dave was a trooper; he drove 80 miles one way to conduct his 2-hour session. Dr. Aram Hessami, a 
political science professor from Montgomery College in MD, once again offered a session on under-
standing the Middle East. Dr. Hessami also has a weekly radio show and regular consults with mem-
bers of Congress. This year we added a citizenship test to our Leadership Carnival.  
 
Now for the challenges. Slow-response is being replaced with NO-response. People completely ignore 
emails, voicemails, written mail, and smoke signals. In an effort to amend one of our sessions, SEVEN 
professors were approached. Three of seven responded; four of seven were silent, despite repeated 
contacts. One University of Richmond professor was contacted FOUR TIMES four different ways and 
never made an answer. What goes around comes around. A couple of times per year, U of R comes 
begging with their hands extended for money. What was once pressed into their palms in past years 
will not be there in future years. NO-response is a two-way proposition. NO-response is also rampant 
in our high schools, with parents, and just about everywhere.  
 
The other major obstacle was no-shows. This may be a matter of ñno price paid, no value perceivedò. 
Itôs pretty elementary courtesyé if you accept someoneôs invitation, SHOW UP!  Despite a specific 
section in our conference literature that states implicitly that this billet has been prepaid (non-
refundable) by a sponsoring Civitan club, we still had 5-6 kids (parents?) that chose to blow-off the 
conference with no notification whatsoever. Each no-show cost the sponsoring Civitan club $300. The 
other no-show issue was Civitan clubs who paid a sponsorship and did not recruit a matching student. 
We learned of some of these at the last minute when it was too late to recruit elsewhere.  
 
If we decide to repeat most of our plans in 2014, we have much of our structure set and planning will 
be easier. Tentatively, for those who plan ahead, our 2014 Leaders in Freedom Conference will occur 
12-14 December, 2014. This is the weekend after the SAT (College Boards) tests. Your LIFC team will 
work to resolve the NO-response NO-show issues, if they can be resolved.  
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SCHOLARSHIP REPORT AS OF MARCH 12, 2014 
By David Shirk, Scholarship Committee Chairman  

 

Letters have been mailed to all recipients of the Fellows/Dalfonzo/John Cain 
scholarships for the 2014-2015 school year. Copies have also been mailed to 
the sponsoring club presidents. Recipients have been instructed, and PLEASE 
REMIND them as your nominees, to inform me at least four weeks prior to their 
payment deadlines where to mail the checks and their school account numbers 
for accurate credit toward their tuition. 
 

Below you will find a list of winners for the coming year. One half will be paid to 
their respective campuses by August 13, 2014, and the balance will be paid by 
December 10

th
. Any funds not claimed and requested for payment by August 

15
th
 will be null and void except in very special circumstances. No funds can be paid directly to the stu-

dents. This year we had 18 applications submitted from 9 clubs, and there were 11 students who 
shared a total of $15,000.  As clubs continue to support the Fellows program and our memorial schol-
arship funds, we will be able to support more students. Unfortunately, there were no Jr. Civitans who 
applied this year. 
 

NAME    CLUB    AMOUNT  SOURCE 
 

Brown, Jada             Martinsburg   $2,000  Dalfonzo 
Hill, Jason   Martinsburg       $2,000  Fellows 
Karimi, Nawah  Tysons   $1,000  Fellows 
Le, Vincent   Warrenton   $2,000  Fellows 
Lopez, Michael  Norfolk   $1,000  Fellows 
McConnell, Brittany  Chester   $1,000  John Cain 
Melendez-Osorio, Kathy Arlington   $1,000  John Cain 
Ragland, Frances  Greater Richmond  $1,000  Fellows 
Segura, Emmanuel  Tysons   $1,000  Fellows 
Sudol, Anthony  Chester   $1,000  Fellows 
Sudol, Julia   Thomas Jefferson  $2,000  Fellows 
 

*   Denotes Jr. Civitan 

ADOPT A HIGHWAY 
 

Edited from Wikipedia, the free encyclopedia  
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Adopt_a_Highway  
 

The Adopt -a-Highway  program, also known as Sponsor -a-Highway  (but see distinction below), is a 
promotional campaign undertaken by U.S. states, provinces and territories of Canada, in addition to na-
tional governments outside North America to encourage volunteers to keep a section of a highway free 
from litter. In exchange for regular litter removal, an organization (such as Cub Scouts or Knights of Co-
lumbus) is allowed to have its name posted on a sign in the section of the highways they maintain. 
 
The program originated in the 1980s when James Evans, an engineer for the Texas Department of 
Transportation, saw debris flying out of a pickup truck bed. Litter cleanup by the city was expensive, so 
Evans sought the help of local groups to sponsor the cleaning of sections of the highway. The efforts of 
Billy Black, a public information officer, led to quarterly cleanup cycles, volunteer safety training, the is-
suing of reflective vests and equipment, and the posting of adopt-a-highway signs. 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Adopt_a_Highway
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/U.S._state
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Provinces_and_territories_of_Canada
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Canada
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/North_America
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Highway
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Organization
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cub_Scout
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Knights_of_Columbus
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Knights_of_Columbus
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Texas_Department_of_Transportation
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Texas_Department_of_Transportation
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Road_debris
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pickup_truck
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Glass_family
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(Adopt a Highway continued) 

In 1985, the Tyler Civitan Club became the first group to volunteer, adopting two miles along U.S. 
Route 69 just north of Loop 323 between Tyler and Interstate 20. The program proved to be very suc-
cessful and has since spread to 49 states, Puerto Rico, Canada, New Zealand, Australia, and Japan. 
Some states, such as Nevada, allow both Adopt -a-Highway  and Sponsor -a-Highway  programs. In 
both programs, an organization that contributes to the cleanup is allowed to post its name. However, 
while an adopting organization provides the volunteers who do the litter pickup, a sponsoring organiza-
tion instead pays professional contractors to do the work. Because of safety concerns, the latter is 
more typical in highways with high traffic volumes. 
 

In New York City, the Adopt A Highway program has many commercial companies renting out signs for 
advertisement purposes on both Highways and Parkways. Signs are rented for a term of 1 year and 
usually consist of about 1 mile of roadway per sign. While rented, the program then uses some of the 
revenue produced to have a crew come in and clean the roadway only within the renters area. Two 
types of crews currently clean the roadways. The picking crew removes trash from the side of the road 
in the grassy areas and a sweeping crew cleans dirt in the actual roadway. 
 

Controversies  
The Adopt-A-Highway program allows any organization to participate, which became a point of contro-
versy when the Ku Klux Klan adopted a portion of Interstate 55 just south of St. Louis, Missouri. While 
legally the program had to uphold the groups' rights to participate, public outcry and repeated destruc-
tion of its sign was a cause of concern. In November 2000, the section of highway was designated as 
the Rosa Parks Freeway after the famous civil rights figure. 
 

KKK sponsorship was later dropped from the program for its failure to fulfil its obligations, and the Mis-
souri Department of Transportation adopted specific criteria to prohibit hate groups from future partici-
pation. However, the 8th Circuit Court of Appeals ruled that any attempt to bar the Klan from participa-
tion in the Adopt-a-Highway program on the basis of the group's purpose is a violation of the First 
Amendment. The Supreme Court declined to hear the case, so the ruling stood. 
 

In January 2005, the American Nazi Party adopted a stretch of the rural Sunnyview Road NE outside 
Salem, Oregon. Two signs were put up along the road that bore the names of the American Nazi Party 
and NSM. The signs, which cost $500 and were almost immediately subject to vandalism, have since 
been removed. The American Nazi Party's chair, Rocky J. Suhayda, claimed to have no association 
with the Adopt a Highway program. 
 

In 2009, the state of Missouri renamed a section of highway after Rabbi Abraham Joshua Heschel, be-
cause it had been adopted by a neo-Nazi group. Rabbi Heschel fled the Nazisô advance in Europe and 
became a prominent theologian and civil rights advocate in the United States before his death in 1972. 
Rabbi Heschel's daughter opposed this decision. 
 
In 2012, the International Keystone Knights of the KKK submitted an application to adopt a stretch of 
Georgia State Route 515. The Georgia Department of Transportation denied the application, citing 
safety concerns and the hate group's history. 
 
In 2012, PennDOT accepted an Adopt-A-Highway sponsorship along a portion of Interstate 376 in 
Pittsburgh from a local strip club located in Downtown Pittsburgh. According to PennDOT officials, strip 
clubs are permitted, along with any other business, to sponsor such projects, since it keeps the roads 
clean and saves taxpayers money. Despite the sponsorship, the program does not send strippers to 
clean the roads, but rather sends workers from the state paid for by the club to clean the highways. 
 
For more information and to see a video please visit: 
http://cbsnews.com/videos/almanac -adopt -a-highway -signs/  

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Tyler,_Texas
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Civitan_International
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/U.S._Route_69
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/U.S._Route_69
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Texas_State_Highway_Loop_323
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Interstate_20
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Puerto_Rico
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Canada
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/New_Zealand
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Australia
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Japan
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Nevada
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ku_Klux_Klan
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Interstate_55
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/St._Louis,_Missouri
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Rosa_Parks
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Civil_rights_movement
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Missouri_Department_of_Transportation
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Missouri_Department_of_Transportation
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/8th_Circuit_Court_of_Appeals
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/First_Amendment_to_the_United_States_Constitution
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/American_Nazi_Party
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Salem,_Oregon
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Oregon
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Neo-Nazism
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Vandalism
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Abraham_Joshua_Heschel
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Georgia_State_Route_515
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Georgia_Department_of_Transportation
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pennsylvania_Department_of_Transportation
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pittsburgh
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Strip_club
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Downtown_Pittsburgh
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Stripper
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THE FOUNDATION FOR CHILDREN WITH  INTELLECTUAL 

AND DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES, CHESAPEAKE 

DISTRICT, CIVITAN  INTERNATIONAL, INC. 
BY JOE OõTOOLE, PRESIDENT 

 

Club Building: 
Recently I visited the New England District with our Region Four International Di-
rector.  At this district meeting there was much discussion about building clubs 
and increasing membership.   Some of the comments came from people taking 
responsibility for membership and they felt that task was up to each member of 

the club.  There was another line of thinking that International should provide a recruiter and they will 
just sit back and magically gain members.  Sorry Civitans, it doesnôt work like that.   
 

 We are blessed in the Chesapeake District to have a Foundation to support a Field Recruiter whose 
job it is to charter new clubs.  Even with our field recruiter, that individual cannot do it alone.  When 
new club building is organized, we know where a club is needed and will work.  The decisions that 
need to be made by the club board of directors are: 
 

1. Support ï Can a club afford to spend up to $1,000.00 to charter a new club?  Is there a core of 
people who can work step by step to build the club in a six to eight week period of time? 

2. A core of people for the new club. ï After the BOD have identified an area to build a club, look 
for a core of up to three people who can work on the new club.  These three people are not Civi-
tans but could be future Civitans.   

3. Decide also who will work with this new club for up to two years as new club development.  This 
is a key ingredient and if this part is not in place, the new club cannot survive. 

4. Now it is time to bring in the field director.  Contact your Governor to discuss your plan of action.  
She is the person who communicates with the Field Director. 

5. Now you are in the building mode with weekly efforts.  You will be surprised how things can 
come together and you can fill a need in the community you have targeted.  

 

Now you are meeting new people in the community and inviting them to the weekly meetings.  There is 
a lot of behind the scenes work with weekly newsletters, mailings to everyone being considered for the 
club and all contacts made in this venture.   
 

This is by no means a club in a box, just a few thoughts on getting started. 
 

So what else is going on within the Foundation?  The research center has contacted me regarding the 
next generation of magnetic imaging at the research center.  This will be an agenda item at our spring 
meeting.  We have three grants that the grants committee is considering.  Iôm looking forward to Gover-
nor Sue showing the video of the Foundation history she has been working on.  This is only a few of 
the exciting things in store for the meeting.  Take care and I will see you April 25

th
 in VA beach. 

MANDATORY GEOGRAPHICAL TRAINING 
The closest training session for the Chesapeake District will be held on Saturday, June 21st in Freder-
icksburg, VA. Please plan ahead: All incoming club presidents and president-elects are required to at-
tend the mandatory Geographical Training. There are no exceptions or alternate ways to train.  
 
For more information please contact Stacy Sabo at 1.800.Civitan, ext. 120 or stacy@civitan.org  
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OUR SUSTAINABLE FINANCIAL FUTURE 
By Denise Phelps, Budget & Finance Chair  
Treasurer, Chesapeake District Civitan Foundation  

 
If you have been to a Chesapeake District or Chesapeake District Civitan 
Foundation meeting in the last two years, I am sure you have heard me use the 
word SUSTAINABILITY.  It is not just the most frequently used buzz word in the 
non-profit world these days, but it is the most critical success factor of donor-
dependent organizations. The district and foundation are two great organiza-
tions that provide great value to those we serve, through idea-sharing, educa-
tion, fellowship and financial support. However, I want to take this opportunity 
to remind everyone working hard in these organizations that we are only their 
temporary stewards. We have a significant responsibility to leave the Chesa-
peake District and Chesapeake District Civitan Foundation better than we found them. It is up to us to 
turn over strong organizations to those that come after us so they can continue the mission we set out 
to accomplish. You may now be asking yourself, óhow can I or my club make a difference?ô. The good 
news is that there are a few ways that we can accomplish SUSTAINABILITY  in the short- and long-
term. 
 
At the District level:  

ǒ Ads - Take out club/personal/business ads in the pilot and directory. These ads offset the 
costs of producing these two items and contribute funds to the overall operations of the dis-
trict. 

ǒ District Fundraisers ï Make sure you participate in all the district fundraisers. For example, 
bring books to the book sale or consider buying a carload of books to donate to your local 
senior center, coffee shop or school when you return home in the name of Civitan. 

ǒ Meeting Expenses ï Find opportunities to carpool or room-share at district meetings. If you 
are a district officer reimbursed for district meetings, find ways to carpool with others in your 
area and/or share rooms with other officers (help the environment AND the district budget). 

 
At the Foundation level:  

ǒ Matching Funds - Consider making larger club matching funds in your club grant requests. 
This allows the Foundation to give more grants to more organizations, thereby making a lar-
ger impact on our communities. 

ǒ Club Funds - Send your excess Club Funds to the Foundation. If you know your club will be 
contributing to 501c3 organizations whose mission is to support people with disabilities, go 
ahead and send those funds to the Foundation so we can benefit from the earnings until 
your club is ready to use the funds. 

ǒ Planned Giving - Consider including the Foundation in your will. You can create a legacy of 
helping people with disabilities long after you are gone with a bequest to the Foundation. 

 

If each of our clubs participates in one or more of these sustainability strategies, we can ensure the fi-
nancial future of our Chesapeake District and Chesapeake District Civitan Foundation. Donôt let our 
hard work and successes be forgotten after we are gone. Letôs invest in our financial future and make 
sure all future Chesapeake District Civitans have what they need to be the next Hometown Heroes! 

PENINSULA CIVITAN  CLUB 
 

DEDICATED  CIVITANS  SERVING  THE   

VIRGINIA  PENINSULA  

FRIENDSHIP CIVITANS 
A òSPECIALó CLUB DOING òSPECIALó THINGS 
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CHESAPEAKE DISTRICT FELLOWS 
 

The Chesapeake District Fellows is a program designed to honor a citizen (or citizens) who your club 
chooses (honorees do not need to be members of Civitan) as Fellows. A presentation of your nomi-
nated Fellow will be made at the District meeting of your choice as long as it is more than 30 days from 
receipt of all materials/funds. 
 
A plate will be added to our Fellows plaques, and a club banner patch will be presented to the sponsor-
ing club. A framed certificate and lapel pin will also be presented to each Fellow. A page will be added 
to the District Fellows book with a short biography and portrait style photo of the honoree. 
  
Each Fellow you wish to present must have at least a $500.00 honorarium made to the District. All of 
the funds received will be deposited into an endowment, the interest from which funds our District 
scholarships. We encourage your club to support the Fellows program enthusiastically.  
 
All Fellows nominations are to be RECEIVED BY AUGUST 6TH. NO EXCEPTIONS!!!  
 
 Materials required are:  

¶   Check made payable to Chesapeake District Civitan in the amount of $500.00 or more.  

¶   A biography which, with the photo, will fit on one 8X10 sheet of paper. Concentrate on  

 Civitan activities.  

¶   A photo (portrait style) of the person being honored.  

¶   Again, all materials, including checks, are to be sent to David Shirk- NO ONE else!  

 

Please mail all information to:  
  

 David Shirk  
 1200 Spotswood Ave.  
 Norfolk, VA 23507 -1238  
 

 757.622.6170 (Home)  
 757.622.1133 (Fax)  
 

 DFS4WINDS@AOL.COM  (Mention Civitan in the Subject Line)  
 

All materials must be received NO LESS THAN 30 days prior to the presentation.  

DID YOU KNOW? 
 

The Chesapeake District, originally known as the Eastern District, was formed in 1921. It included New 
York, New Jersey, Pennsylvania, Connecticut, Maryland and Virginia. In 1924 the name was changed 
to the Chesapeake District. 

 
The first club formed was the Baltimore Club on March 11, 1921, followed by Washington D.C. on April 
20th, and Norfolk on August 10th. Richmond was formed May 7, 1923. 

 
Franklin D. Roosevelt served as president of the New York Club and Supreme Court Justice Hugo 
Black was a Civitan. 
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FRUITCAKE, FRUITCAKE, FRUITCAKE 
By Morris Hudgins, Fruitcake Chair  
 

Hey Everyone, 
 

I canôt stress enough how much I appreciate ALL club fruitcake 
chairs  uniting to place their orders together this past season! This 
was a pivotal year for the Chesapeake District in fruitcake sales. A 
major change this year was the Weis and Kroger stores going direct 
through International for delivery of their fruitcake. This significantly 
affected numerous clubsô bottom dollar. It is far more profitable for 
clubs to deliver the cakes themselves as opposed to companies going through International. 
 

WE CAN CHANGE THIS!!!  
 
1. Now is the time to contact all stores and thank them for helping your 
club out with this important fundraiser. 
 

2. Present businesses with framed certificates from Claxton. 
 

3. Look for potential locations for the next fiscal year (itôs only 6 months 
away). 
 

4. Get those cakes out early (the Hopewell Prince George Club increased 
the "pure poundage" sold by 800 Pounds by getting it out 2 weeks earlier). 
 

5. Put a smile in your voice when contacting new businesses. 
 

6. WORK ON BINGO HALLS IN YOUR AREA. They service our clientele. 
 

One key component that helped tremendously 
this past year was Abilene Freight partnering 
with the Chesapeake District and delivering all 
the fruitcake for free. This company could have 
joined with ANY organization but chose us. 
Hopefully, this will be a long term partnership in 
years to come. At the Fall District Meeting, we 
made Alan Jones, Vice President of Abilene, a 
Fellow. What nobody saw was the pen set I 
presented him the following month at his office.  

 

At the Spring District Meeting, I will have resources 
and goodies for the upcoming fruitcake season. I hope 
we have time for a question and answer session. 
Also, I will be giving out new independent store con-
tracts to clubs for next year, and I am finalizing one 
corporate contract which I hope I can present at the 
District Meeting. 
 
TO ALL CLUB FRUITCAKE CHAIRS...the winner for 
a dinner for two at Ruth Chris Steak House for the 
highest percentage increase isé....(drum roll)......... 
you will find out at the Spring Meeting!!!!! 

 


